[bookmark: _GoBack]Thank you for the opportunity to provide a submission in response to the Review of the Australian Standards for the Export of Livestock. I hope my submission will assist in the preparation of the final document.
In response to the Stage 2 Draft Report, I note that: 
1. Humans can live happy and healthy lives without the use or consumption of animal flesh, secretions or skin/wool/fur from the live export industry (or any other animal industry).
2. Regardless of any improvements to the treatment of animals used in the live export industry (or any other animal industry), all of these individuals suffer and die in a slaughterhouse at a fraction of their natural lifespan.
3. For the environmental future of our country (and the planet) a plan needs to be implemented to phase out animal farming to reduce the harmful effects from mass land clearing, water pollution, excessive water use and air pollution.
4. The transportation via land vehicles to holding yards, facilities and ports is destructive to our natural environment and wildlife resulting in air pollution, noise pollution, land damage and wildlife animal deaths.
The draft report makes the assumption that the breeding, raising, transporting, exporting and killing of animals for human consumption and use will continue indefinitely.
I propose that the goal of the standards be changed to now plan for the immediate end of the live animal export industry and the phasing out all animal use, including animal farming, in Australia. This proposal is based on science of animal sentience, environmental science and nutritional science.
No regulation of animal use can ensure the wellbeing of animals who do not want to die.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

